Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall

on Thursday, 20th March 2008

Present
John Griggs in the Chair


Jackie Mortiboy

Peter Webb




Bob Scarfe


Erica Forbes




Richard Honey

Richard Boden from Wyecycle

Apologies for absence: Tony Alcock

John griggs agreed to chair the meeting in Tony’s absence.

There were no Declarations of Interest

Minutes of the Meeting on 21st February 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The clerk reported that she had received a letter from Mrs Sage and this was circulated to all the Councillors.  The Clerk had reported the mud on the road and it had been swept.  The horse signs are on a small signing list and will be completed by end of July 2008 subject to funding.  The dog fouling notices will cost £15 each and must be installed at 2.1m above ground level.  It was agreed that Brook Parish Council would purchase 2 of these signs.  The sign at the end of Nats Lane has been reported again.  The state of Wye Hill was reported and the works are now complete.  The edges of the brook have been reported to Highways and they have taken responsibility for these, Chris Bridger is to investigate.
Wyecycle

Richard Boden attended the meeting to talk to the Parish Council.  Wyecycle started in 1989, it was a pioneering venture and was the first community based recycling centre, this year it will undertake its 1000th weekly collection.  Recycling is now very mainstream and much of the funding Wyecycle received is now being given to new projects like renewable energy sources.  The funding for Wyecycle for this coming financial year is not clear and Wyecycle will not be able to undertake the services it currently provides.  Richard Honey is trying to persuade Ashford Borough Council to support Wyecycle as it currently pays to SITA.  Brook Parish Council agreed to write to Ashford Borough Council expressing concerns for Wyecycles future and the effect on the residents of Brook.

Confirmation of Clerks Salary Increase

The Standing Order form was signed requesting the Bank to increase the salary paid to the Clerk from £174 per month to £182.70 per month.

Financial Statement was approved.

Any Other Business

Cllr Griggs asked Mr Honey about what could be done to assist Mr Simmons with his planning appeal.  It was agreed that Brook Parish Council would write to the Planning Inspectorate commenting on every point that Ashford borough Council had raised.  Cllr Griggs is to ask Mr Simmons for the Reference Number for the Clerk.

The Clerk was asked to report the pothole in the road outside Wexford cottage.

The Village Hall Committee has requested 2 extra lights for the driveway to the Village hall, as it is very dark along the drive.  The Village Hall Committee has suggested that the Parish Council purchases the lights at a cost of £250 and the Hall Committee will pay for the installation of the lights.  This is to be discussed in detail at the next meeting; Cllr Webb is to find out more about the prices.

Cllr Mortiboy reported that there had been an incident of a resident complaining about the volume of cars parked along the road near Brook School that afternoon.

A member of the public arrived to complain about the noise made by a bird scarer at the back of the gardens in Stonebridge.  The Clerk was asked to report this to Environmental Services.

The Clerk reported that the website had a new look and had 1432 “hits” since 9th January2008.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 17th April 2008.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.
